

WESLEY MEMORIAL UMC UPDATE ON ACTIVITIES & PRAYER CONCERNS April 3, 2019

Email: wmumc.chatt@gmail.com

We are giving a sign-up sheet to each Sunday School Class and have placed a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board To help us get an estimate of how many people will be attending the 75th Anniversary Worship Service and Lunch on Sunday, April 14th. You may also call the church office or email us at wmwmc.chatt@gmail.com if you plan to attend and have not previously contacted us.

As we gather in worship through the season of preparation leading up to Easter, we will consider what it takes to experience new life in all its fullness. The journey will take us from the challenges of surrender, to the necessity of change, to the sacrifice of discipleship, to new life in Christ! Invite your friends and family to join you in this journey each Sunday morning at 10:30am!

Sunday, April 14, is our 75th Anniversary Celebration! The highlights of the service will be a sermon from our own Bishop Dindy Taylor, and special music by Michael Rodgers and Rusty Taylor. We will also have a catered Fellowship Luncheon following the service. There is so much to celebrate! Gather your friends and family and all who have ever been impacted by this church to come and worship with us next Sunday!

We are taking orders for **Easter Lilies** to be used in the sanctuary on Easter Sunday. The cost is \$8.00. Please place your order form, along with your payment, in the offering plate on Sunday morning. You can also place an order by email or by calling the church office.

The Sisters will be continuing their study of Genesis with "God of Covenant" by Jen Wilkens. This 10 week study will begin on Monday, April 15 at 7:00pm. Please see Pam Varnell if you are interested.

On Thursday, April 18, we will observe Jesus' final days in a special **Holy Thursday Service** at 6pm. This powerful service will take us to the cross, as a reminder of the significance of Jesus' sacrifice for us and the power of the resurrection that followed!

The Hope Garden 2019 season has begun! If you would like to garden an individual plot in the garden and contribute to the work of the community garden that feeds the hungry in our area, please let Pastor Clair know, or visit the church website for more information and to register. We are all looking forward to a year of fun, growth, and hope in our garden!

Camp Lookout will host Senior Adult Day on Tuesday, April 30th from 9:00am to 2:30pm. They have lined up a great day full of fun and fellowship. There will be music activities, camp tours, and great food! Bishop Richard Looney and the Rev. Charles Maynard will be the guest speakers. Cost for the day, including lunch, is \$15. Please make reservations by calling 706-820-1163.

Give online! You can support the ministries of Wesley Memorial United Methodist Church by Credit Card, Debit Card, or E-check. Visit wesleymemorial-chatt.org to give!



Note of Thanks

Dear Wesley Family,

Thank you for your prayers, phone calls, and cards during my recent stay at Siskin. I was happy to be able to return to church on Sunday, and I know your prayers helped speed up my recovery. *Mary Rook*



Current Prayer Concerns

Allan Johnson (friend of Rick Mansfield), Mike Mingle, Ken & Susan Levi, Harold Hendrixson, Mary Rook, Pat Sauer (Mother of Ken), Dan Coleman, Dave Siklosi, Adna James (Friend of Helen Hendrixson), Floy Wang, Summer Cox (Friend of Charlie Hargis), Pam Brooks, Marcia Lee, Ben Matherly, Marjorie Webb, Betty Ellington (Mother of Phil Ellington), Eduardo Mendez (Nephew of Joy Billings), Susan Lavan (Friend of Pam Varnell)

ATTENDANCE & OFFERING March 31, 2019

Morning Worship42Sunday School23Offering\$ 1,771.00